
December 10, 2014  
 
Pat "The Voice" Richardson led the chorus in "God Bless America" with Parson Richard Netttlow leading 
the prayer. 
We had plenty of guests, two from the Dearborn Heights Club, and a table full of Assenmacher's. 
Adrienne, who is helping the Circle K club at U of M, said they are planning a wheelchair basketball game 
in January 
at the Dearborn Fieldhouse. More about that in the coming weeks. Frank Purrington was "the Mystery 
Man", and almost all the members shook his hand in friendship. The Mystery Man, is chosen by 
President Marxer, and if you don't shake their hand at the meeting, you will be fined. 
Al Holmes had a "elect Hillary" petition going around, it was returned to him without any signatures. The 
birthday singers were bad, Jerry Assenmacher had his henchman(Zimmerman, Ford, Martin & Nettlow) 
sing Happy Birthday, then Linda Michalak had the entire audience down on one knee singing her 
Birthday wishes. The duet of Holmes and Mueller brought out the dog howls. 
Staff Sgt. Mitchell Assenmacher was the evening's speaker. Mitch, who is Jerry's nephew, gave a 
wonderful slide show about his last deployment in Afganistan. A great presentation. 
The entire membership voted on a change of dues assessment-$50.00 for1st year of membership, 
$100.00 for 2nd year of membership, and $160.00 for 3rd year on up. And any Dearborn Kiwanis 
member, who is a member of another Kiwanis club, pays $25.00 to our club. 
 
Packing up the sleigh, 
Santa's little helper 


